[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON 31ST MARCH 2016 AT 8.P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
	
	Present: Chairman H. Walker, P. Lane, J. Waltham, I member of the public, clerk S. Harris
	

	110.a
	To Receive Apologies:
Apologies were received from C. Jones, R. Paull, O. Simon, District Cllr. Carr-Jones, County Cllr. P. Batstone
	

	110.b
	Confirmation of minutes from previous meetings:
The minutes of the meetings held on 11th January and 21st March were approved and signed, having been circulated previously.
	

	110.c
	Matters Arising Therefrom:
· Council Tax: Now dealt with by Stour Valley and Poole Partnership, the clerk was informed that the reason the precept is shown as a 5.7% increase on the council tax bills is because the number of properties in the village available to pay has decreased due to new single person discounts, and appeals which have reduced property valuations.
Entrance in Stokes Lane: Following an e-mail query to Development Control at NDDC, Roland Skeats telephoned the clerk to say he was going to inspect the entrance.
Holt Lane: Development Control e-mailed by clerk to ask about the retrospective planning application, reply to say query passed on to the enforcement officer Mark Hitchcott who would be replying after April 13th.
	

	110.d.
	Declarations of Interest (if applicable)
Not applicable.
	

	
	OPEN FORUM
Not required.
	

	
	MAIN AGENDA
1. PLANNING:
LOCATION: HAYS COTTAGE, GOLDEN HILL, STOURTON CAUNDLE
PROPOSAL: SINGLE STOREY EXTENSION TO REAR, DEMOLISHING SINGLE STOREY UTILITY ROOM
REFERENCE: 2/2016/0218
There were no objections and neighbours had been informed. J. Waltham proposed to recommend for approval, seconded by P. Lane.
2. STUR CREDITS VOLUNTEER WORK:
Tony Nye had e-mailed to confirm he would be bringing a team on April 4th to rub down and stain the seat. He offered to treat other equipment in the play area and the shelter and to trim the hedges either side of the footpath leading down from Brimble Cottages. (Clerk will check with landowners.) Mr. Nye had noticed lambing sheep very close to the Woodrow path so thought it better not to work there this time. Parish Council to obtain wood stain.
	

	110.e
	FINANCE;
Risk Assessment Annual Review
The completed annual risk assessment was approved with no changes necessary. Mr. Yandell is continuing with the play area safety inspections which is much appreciated.


Review of effectiveness of internal control:
Councillors were satisfied with the effectiveness of internal financial control; regular reports of state of finances at meetings with bank balance reconciliations, and a thorough annual internal audit.
External Audit Arrangements
The information about new External Audit arrangements was discussed and it was agreed to take DAPTC’s advice and not opt out.  No action required. New forms for the 2015/2016 external audit have been received from BDO Stoy Hayward with an intermediate review questionnaire which is selected at random.
Asset Register Update
The I.T. Equipment is the only item, and the Asset Register has been amended acting upon advice from the external auditor in 2015 to add the address where the equipment is kept.
State of Finances as at 31.3.2016
	
	£
	£

	Current Account
	               4786  71     
	

	Deposit Account
	                 878  60
	

	TOTAL
	
	                 5655.31 

	
	
	


Includes grass cutting refund from NDDC 
CHEQUES TO BE APPROVED AND SIGNED AT THE MEETING
	c.no 100859
	HMRC re PAYE
	126  80

	c.no 100860
	S. Harris Clerk salary
	507  20

	c.no 100861
	S.Harris Clerk expenses
	  43  69                  

	c.no 100862
	Play area Rent
	  10  00

	c.no 100863
	Village Hall Rent for payment on 1.4.2016
	  72  50

	c.no 100864
	Spoilt
	

	c.no 100865
	One man and his mower for cemetery and churchyard, last 2 cuts, no. 13 and 14
	390  00



Proposed:     P. Lane                                Seconded: J. Waltham
	

	110.f
	Routine Correspondence:
Letter from NDDC re review of street naming and numbering procedures.
Letter enquiring about grass cutting arrangements (to acknowledge and keep address on file.)
DAPTC e-mail apologising for delays in answering telephone and e-mail queries due to staff sickness and holidays.
	

	110.g
	Any other business/matters for next Agenda:
Mr. Lane reported a water leak in Cat Lane which the clerk will report to Wessex Water.
Mr. Lane also reported the need for some topsoil in the play area goal mouth to repair wear and tear.
	

	110.h
	Date of next meeting: T.B.A.
	

	110.i
	Time of Closure:
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.40p.m.
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